
 

 
 
 

 

RICHARD HENRY LEE ELEMENTARY 
SOARING  TO  EXCELLENCE:  MONDAY,  OCTOBER 2,  2023 

  
October 2023: 

10th Vision and Hearing Screenings 
McDonald’s Fundraiser 5-7 PM 
 

11th Individual Pictures for Students 
 

12th PTA Meeting 6 PM 
 

13th PTA Halloween Movie Night 
 

16th Family Math Launch Party 
Glen Burnie High School  
5:30-7:00 PM 
 

17th 2-Hour Early Dismissal 
Project Unity Day – Wear Orange 
Professional Development 
 

19th Kindergarten Field Trip 
Downs Park 
 

20th PTA Trunk or Treat 
 

21st Family Involvement Conference at 
Crofton High School 8 AM – 1 PM 
 

23rd Literacy Luau 
 

30th 2-Hour Early Dismissal 
End of First Marking Period 
Vision and Hearing Rescreens 
 

31st 2-Hour Early Dismissal 
End of First Marking Period 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Mission: Richard Henry Lee provides a safe and 
challenging environment in which all children 
can learn.  We strive to have our school 
community actively involved in empowering 
students to become lifelong learners and 
productive members of society. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vision: We have a safe and open environment 
for learning that encourages risk-taking among 
all students and staff.  We provide a rigorous 
environment that fosters diversity while 
encouraging students to be critical thinkers, 
communicators, and problem solvers.  We 
collaborate to learn from each other and to 
strengthen relationships between families and 
school.  We are all engaged in learning, staff, 
and students alike, finding joy in its constant 
pursuit. 

 



 

 
 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Families, 
  

It is hard to believe it is already October.  We have had five 
wonderful weeks with our students.  They have settled into the routines 
and structures of school and are enjoying learning every day in our 
classrooms.  Teachers have taken the time to assess where students are 
academically and are using the results to plan for meaningful 
instruction.  As you know, this year we started using the Reveal Math 
Program.  It is exciting to see students engaging in learning 
mathematics.  If you are interested in learning more about the program, 
please join the Elementary Math Office at Glen Burnie High School on 
October 16th from 5:30-7:00 PM.  Be on the lookout for more 
information.  There will be a sign up for family members to attend the 
session.  
  

Next month all families will have the opportunity to attend a 
conference with your child’s teacher.  Students will not have school on 
November 20 and 21, and you will be able to attend a conference with 
your child’s teacher to learn more about his/her progress.   
  

The first marking period concludes at the end of October.  Students 
will have early dismissals on October 30 and 31, and do not have school 
on November 1.  Students also have an early dismissal on October 
17.  Please ensure your child has a dismissal plan for these three early 
dismissal days.   
  

Thank you for all that you do to support your child at home. We 
appreciate you!   

Respectfully, 
Ms. Koennel 

Principal 
        



 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Food donation ideas include… 

 
                               
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

School Counselor’s Corner 

 

 

Please feel free to contact me with 
any questions or concerns 
throughout the school year at:  

(410) 553-2200 or dhorn@aacps.org 

 

 

Magnet school applications will be available online from Noon on Monday, October 9th and 
will close at Noon on Monday, November 13th, 2023.   

For more details on information nights for your student, please click on the QR code or go to 
https://www.aacps.org/Page/11086.   

To learn more or to apply, go to 
https://www.aacps.org/magnet 

Be== 

 

Each year, the Anne Arundel County Food Bank partners with AACPS to 
help students and families in need.  All donations will go to the Anne 
Arundel County Food Bank.  Monetary donations can be made by going 
online or scanning the QR code below.   

Students can bring in non-perishable food donations to schools from 
October 1st through October 31st.  Boxes will be available outside 
classrooms for students to donate food items throughout the month.  

 

 



 

 
 
 

  



 

 
 
 

 

 

 
News from the Literacy Office 

 
Wow!  It is hard to believe we have been in school for 5 weeks.  Students are 
learning to read, write, speak, and listen during all their academic subjects, 
even in Cultural Arts.  All of our kindergarten students have been assessed 
on their letters and sounds.   First through fifth grade students took the i-
Ready diagnostic test in both reading and math.  This will help our teachers 
know how to best teach the students. 
 
We are excited to bring back Storybook Pumpkins to RHLee.  More 
information will be coming home in the next few weeks.  Here’s an example 
of a few to get your ideas flowing. 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                           
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
 
 

 

 

FEDERAL IMPACT PROGRAM SURVEY 
 

Parents who are active military or who live or work on Federal Property in 
Maryland are asked to complete this year’s Federal Impact Aid Survey when 
it becomes available on September 29, 2023.  

You will be asked to verify your home address and identify if it is located on 
federal property. You will also complete sections identifying if a family 
member is in the military or works on federally owned property in Maryland. 
The survey should only take a couple of minutes to complete and, be assured, 
all data collected is kept completely confidential.    

 

Why Complete This Survey  

Anne Arundel County Public Schools, like many local school districts across 
the United States, include within our boundaries parcels of land that are 
owned by the Federal Government or that have been removed from the local 
tax rolls by the Federal Government. Federal property is exempt from local 
property taxes. By submitting an application to the Department of Education 
each January, AACPS receives approximately $2 million to assist in 
educating all our students.  
 
For more information go to https://www.aacps.org/federalsurvey 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

 
 
 

 

SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS PROJECT 

Dear Families and Staff, 

The Anne Arundel County Department of Public Works (DPW) is leading a Safe Routes to 
Schools project in partnership with the County Office of Transportation, Anne Arundel County 
Public Schools, and the Maryland State Highway Administration.  This project aims to improve 
safety, mobility, and accessibility for students to walk and bike to and from elementary schools 
around the County. Seventeen elementary schools, listed below, were identified in the County’s 
transportation master plan, Move Anne Arundel!, for assessment and are currently under 
evaluation. 

DPW has assessed existing conditions within the walk zone and surrounding attendance area for 
each school and developed draft planning-level recommendations to improve pedestrian and 
bicycle student transportation, including infrastructure, policies, and educational outreach 
programs. The agency now needs your input. 

DPW has created a project webpage compiling reports for each school, which summarizes 
findings and draft recommendations.  Please visit https://tinyurl.com/srtsaacounty to review 
this information. 

Comments will be accepted through November 5, 2023 and can be sent to Adam Greenstein, 
DPW Project Manager, at adam.greenstein@aacounty.org or 443-569-9587. 

DPW is also hosting a one-hour virtual open public meeting focused on each school. Meetings will 
be held using Google Meet.  We encourage you to review the content on the project webpage in 
advance of this meeting.  The schedule of meetings can be found in the document linked to this 
communication. 

Thank you! 

 
File attachments: 
Safe Routes To School meetings ENG.pdf 

  



 

 
 
 

 

 


